
The end of a very long day
The day actually started some time after Midnight last night.
Our director’s gift cast party was held, and it was almost
mandatory  attendance.  It  was  worth  the  trip,  because  our
fearless leader had some wonderful things to say about the
show. The party was long and entertaining, but I got to bed
very late (early???) and we had one more show to do in the
afternoon.

The final show went as well as can be expected when one of the
actors calls in sick at the last minute. Before anyone jumps
to a conclusion, it was a real illness and not just sick from
the party last night (ok, it may have been the food, but
nobody else got sick). We had to cut the one scene that the
person was in. Unfortunately, I was also in that scene. Life
is full of disappointments.

My youngest and her grandparents were in the audience and
seemed to enjoy the show. It is always fun to perform for
family. I also had numerous people, throughout the run of the
show, ask me if I was really a minister, or was I going to
take that up as a new calling. Sorry folks, I’m an actor, I
only play a minister on stage. Again I heard that this was the
best I’ve ever done. My nature tends to think that people can
only remember the last few shows they’ve seen. Surely I’ve
done better on other roles? Oh well, as long as they enjoyed
the show.

Finally, I took my youngest back to college. Just got back
home. Definitely the end of a very long day.
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A night off
I’m sitting here doing a lot of nothing. No rehearsal, no
lines to memorize, chores that can be put off for a day or
two. All of that is good, because I’m in desperate need to
rest my throat a bit. I have one part in the show that I
really have to force my voice a bit. Every rehearsal, I need
some liquid to help sooth my throat. Part of this is the voice
I use, and the other is my winter sinus problems. If it was
just one of the two, my throat would be fine. So tonight I
relax and maybe drink some hot tea.

Not much more to say. Life is boring, and for tonight that is
good. �

Maybe it is coming together
We have one more dress rehearsal tomorrow night. Tonight was
the first night I really felt comfortable in my role. I had
flashes of comfort in the past week or so, but tonight felt
good. Few things that I would like to improve on, but that is
a never ending quest.

I haven’t written much about this show, partly because of how
I was feeling about my character. Another point was an actor
dropped out. The sickness and then death of someone close to
him prevented him from doing the play. That situation did not
help the feelings I was having.

Our director stepped in to take the role and had the part
memorized in under a week. That made me feel bad, since I had
my role for a month before that and I was still trying to get
the lines down. It took me some time, but I eventually got
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there.

The of course there were the problems of getting the entire
cast there on time and on the same day. That is three plays
(that I have been involved with) in a row. What is happening.
I remember more than one show that it was odd for a person to
miss a rehearsal. Hmm.

Anyway, today’s show fell together nicely. We lost a cast
member or two because of their work schedules, but we were
able to work around that. Tonight was funny and in some parts
very touching.

So to put it in a very few words: We have a show. �

What was I thinking?
I’m  in  another  play.  Tryouts  were  just  before  Christmas.
Rehearsals started the week of Christmas (I think). I’m trying
to memorize my lines and get the character down.

I shouldn’t have tried out. I shouldn’t have taken the part. I
knew better, but I did it anyway. It was the only show of the
season that I even wanted to be a part of.

It wasn’t that I just finished one show and rushed into a
second. That is no problem at all. I usually like rehearsals
and getting the part down. No, it was the timing of the show.
It is the time of year and the days that surround it. I’m only
doing half the work I need to do to get the character down.
I’m actually doing less than that to get the lines memorized.
My mind is unable to focus once I get home.

Maybe it will get better in the coming week or two (it better,
the show is only 2 weeks away). I really hope so.
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I have a handle on the why and the when. I am making a promise
to myself to really limit my selection of shows to do in the
early part of the year. Too many other things on my mind.

——————————————

I remember the last thing we watched together. I remember our
last meal together. I remember that damn oxygen machine. I
remember sitting and holding your hand while you were going in
and out of a fitful slumber. I remember walking you down the
hall, you holding me for support. I remember the last time I
tucked you in. I remember your last words. I remember my last
words to you. I remember that first New Years Eve without you.
I  remember  the  memorial  service  and  the  people  there.  I
remember that first anniversary without you.

Those are the thoughts that fill my head at this time of year.
The inconsequential needs of a play find very little room in
my head. Even after six years, the thoughts of you are one
with me and I with them. I remember love.

What is in a play?
I was sitting here wondering why I decided to get involved in
another play right after the last show I was in. The first
play was extremely fun, but it cut into time I could spend
with family and friends. Getting right back on stage kept me
from spending a lot of time doing Christmas shopping for my
family. This show will take up all of January and again cut
into time for family and friends.

Of course, since I am an amateur actor, the only pay I receive
is the emotional support of the audience. That is what makes
it all worthwhile. That emotional surge the actors get from
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the audience gives life to the show. It is what makes a live
show so much different than a movie or TV show. The actors
live, breath and die with the reaction of the audience.

The sound of applause, the gasp of tears, the bubbling of
laughter make an actors day. We put in a lot of time for those
few shows. And our audience rewards us.

So, that is why I do it. I live for that recognition. It is a
good feeling.

My life is in the theater.
I guess I really don’t have much of a life now. My daughters
are mostly out on their own, so I spend my life going from one
show to the next.

I tried for and got a role in the show “Dearly Departed”. I
get to play Rev. Hooker. Fun name and a fun role. We just
finished a read through for the show tonight. Three times on
stage as this character and one more as another. Yep, multiple
roles again. It should be a lot of fun. This will be a very
fun show.

Not sure what I will be doing after this show, so I guess I
just go with this for a while.
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Theater Season for Next Year.
The last show of “Miracle on 34th Street” ended the 2009
season for the Williams County Community Theater. Next year’s
season starts in February with tryouts this week.

I’m facing a small problem. The only show I’m interested in
for 2010 is the very first show. This would mean that I start
practices shortly after finishing my last show. I really would
like some time off, but I don’t want to spend a complete
season away from acting.

So some time before tomorrow or Thursday, I will be making
this decision. I’m willing to hear arguments on both sides of
this to help with this time consuming activity.

So very tired..
The show has ended. We had a wonderful audience for the last
show. I think that all of our audiences were able to watch a
good show.

With  the  number  of  people  in  this  show,  the  number  of
character changes and the amount of heat backstage made this
show very tiring. I know I lost weight during this show. I
don’t recall being so tired after any show, but it really is a
good tired. We worked hard to put on the best show we could.
From the very youngest actor, to our most experienced we put
out an effort for this show. It was wonderful working with
this group.

Miracle on 34th Street will go down in my book as one of the
best shows I’ve been associated with.
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3 shows in the book.
Sunday afternoon show and more family showed up. They really
seemed to enjoy our attempt to entertain. We had another good
crowd and show today. It always amazes me the energy the
actors get from the crowd. When the audience gets into a show,
it  seems  the  show  gets  better.  That  is  how  it  was  this
weekend. A series of good audiences and fun shows.

This morning I spent some time getting new tires for my truck.
While I was expecting to get new tires soon, I was hoping to
be able to shop around a bit. I wasn’t pleased to be forced
into getting new tires before I had that chance. But the
happenings of yesterday my choices just a bit. There are very
few places in the boondocks that are open on Sundays. So
again, my hand was forced. Such is small town life.

But  getting  the  tires  did  allow  me  to  drive  my  youngest
daughter back to college after the show. I like the time I get
to spend with my daughters, so it was good to get the tires
today. Oh well, the truck does need a bit more work. The miles
I put on it tend to wear things out.

Starting Thursday we have our final run of 4 shows. I hope
they all go as well, and I have few vehicle problems.

On the way to the show.
It started off so well. I was leaving just a bit early so I
could get some gas and other necessities. Oops, a mile from

https://www.tangents.org/community-theater/3-shows-in-the-book/
https://www.tangents.org/travel/on-the-way-to-the-show/


home I noticed that I forgot my boots. Important item for the
play, so I had to turn around.

Back out for the second time, still early, but without as much
leeway, I heard a funny noise from my truck when I turned a
corner. Thinking I had something stuck, I got out and noticed
that my tire was flat. ARRGH.

No problem, I have AAA…. I called my daughter to say I would
not be able to pick her up and got out my AAA card to call for
service. Dang it expired in November. Why don’t I remember the
bill. I must have missed it.

Not to worry I can change a tire. Oops no flashlight, I
couldn’t find the jack!!! I couldn’t see to change the tire.
The countdown to the play was running fast. Call my daughter
to pick me up!! Slowly move the truck to a safe location. And
hope nobody tows the truck away before I could get the tire
changed.

Show turned out well tonight. My oldest and youngest daughters
were in attendance. As much as I love having friends in the
audience, it is special when I get to entertain my family.
Unfortunately, I was not able to spend as much time with them
as I would have liked. I still had a tire to change.

Found a light, a jack and the lug wrench. A few chilly minutes
later the temporary spare was in place. I was ready to go home
for a cup of warm tea.

Tomorrow is another day, and I will have to see if I can find
someplace to get some tires before the 2:30 show. So now I
know what Santa is getting me for Christmas. I don’t recall
asking for that.


